HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

June 7 2010
2:00-4:00 PM
Members Present:  Noah Briones, Ed Chitty, Grant Colfax, Celia Gomez, David Gonzalez, Catherine Newell, Kyriell Noon , Ken Pearce, Laura Thomas , Joe Ramirez-Forcier, 
Members Absent:  Ed Byrom, Enrique Guzman, Veronica Pillatzke, Stacia Scherich 
Gwen Smith, Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
Guests:  Jim Stillwell, Program Administrator for the Department of Public Health
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder & Co.)
Catherine Newell called the meeting to order at 2:15 pm

1.  Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, and Changes 

· Joe asked members to introduce themselves and to share any relevant announcements.
· Laura announced that In June the Mayor’s Hep C. Task Force will have a special meeting on June 7th from 6-8pm at the Eureka Valley Recreation Center (100 Collingwood) which will focus on HIV/Hepatitis C co-infection and sexual transmission of hepatitis C; the second is the regular Task Force meeting on June 14th from 5:30-7:30pm at 25 Van Ness Ave, Room 330A. For more information on the Task Force, visit www.hepcsf.org. 
· Laura announced that Bill Blum is now the Chief Operations Officer of Community Oriented Primary Care (COPC) Interim Director of HIV Health Services. She added that Dean Goodwin has been named the Acting Assistant Director of HIV Health Services and that he should be included in all POI emails and updates. 
2.  Public Comment

No public comment.
3.  Approval of Minutes from 5/3/10
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Catherine with a second by Ed C. The 5/3/2010 POI minutes were approved by roll call vote. 
	Voting Member 
	Approve 5/3/10 Minutes

	Noah Briones
	Y

	Ed Byrom
	NP

	Ed Chitty
	Y

	Grant Colfax
	NP

	David Gonzalez
	Y

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Y

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	AB

	Ken Pearce
	AB

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Stacia Scherich
	NP

	Gwen Smith
	NP

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	NP

	Laura Thomas
	Y

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	Y


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP
4.  Committee Business

· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Joe Ramirez-Forcier gave an update on the HPPC which included the following:
He explained that the last HPPC meeting was the joint meeting and we will debrief that on agenda item # 4.  He announced that he would give an update from the 5/27 Steering Committee. The Steering update included the following:  
· At the 5/27 Steering the group approved two letters of support. 1) Emalie Huriaux requested the letter on behalf of HPS for the Program Coordination & Service Integration (PICSI application to the CDC and 2) Isela Gonzalez requested LOS for the STD/FAP integrated testing application.

· Steering committee discussed and agreed with Co-chairs to have a workgroup which will have two, 2hr meetings to discuss concerns on two specific topic areas brought up at the special HPPC meeting and the provider meeting. The work group will cover: 1) Testing models and current testing policies and 2) The HPPC's concerns around how risk behaviors are addressed in HERR.  The 1st meeting will be to articulate concerns and the second meeting will be for the HIV Prevention Section to present back plans on how to address the concerns. Members must commit to both meetings in order to ensure consistency.

· Grant & Dara will present the final New Directions presentation at the July 8th HPPC meeting.

· The next full Council meeting is scheduled for June 10, from 3-6:00. 

· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)
Laura Thomas provided an update on the HHSPC which included the following:
She explained that her update would be brief because the last meeting was the joint meeting.

· At the end of the joint meeting, two ideas were put forward for next steps: 1) Possibly establishing a joint work group that will focus on best practices and/or 2) Consolidating questions and concerns and using POI as a means to communicate across Councils.

· The June Full Council meeting on June 28th will include the results of the needs assessment focus groups from Harder + Co. There will also be a presentation from WORLD about women and HIV. The Council will also be considering the allocation of additional monies due to the change in funding source.
· Outreach and Listening Event with the San Francisco Community Clinic Consortium CAB:  June 10th from 1:45 - 2:30 PM, SFCCC Offices, 1550 Bryant Street (corner of 15th and Bryant)
· The next full council meeting date is scheduled for Monday, June 28, 2010, 4:30-7:30 p.m. at the  Bayanihan Community Center, Barangay Hall, 1010 Mission Street (6th and Mission), San Francisco, CA 94102
· Update on Mayor’s Hep C Task Force
The Task Force met on May 10th and heard presentations from Barbara Garcia, the Deputy Director of Public Health, and from Dr. Monto, the Director of the Hepatitis C Resource Center at the VA Medical Center.  On May 19th the Task Force hosted a press conference & rally on the steps of City Hall in recognition of World Hepatitis Day and to create awareness about hepatitis C.  The new website address is: www.hepcsf.org
· Update on PwP Working Group

Aimee provided a brief update. She explained that the work group still working on the Best Practices Guide. There was a focus groups held last week in which people that are living with HIV and dealing with substance use were interviewed. The POI committee will have a draft of the document in July at which POI committee, HPS and others will have an opportunity to review and provide feedback. 
· Process Evaluation Update

Joe acknowledged that the committee has been attempting to tackle a very challenging and encompassing topic.  Looking at gaps in delivery service for substance use and mental health is a big undertaking and the group has encountered some roadblocks in where to take the dialogue.  He added that last month, the Committee also continued the discussions on community viral load and there were a lot of questions regarding this topic.  
This is reflected in the evaluations…some of the words people used to describe our last meeting was “confusing and challenging”.  At the same time, people also said the meeting was “engaging” and “informative”. 
The co-chairs and staff will continue to use the evaluation results to make sure that the meetings are working well, so please remember to complete them.  
· Revisit meeting date & time for remainder of year
A request was made by a few Committee members that we revisit the Committee meeting schedule for the remainder of the year at the June meeting. There are two issues to be discussed 1) the July & September rescheduled meeting dates because they conflicts with HHSPC’s membership Committee meeting and 2) the meeting time of 2-4 as compared to old meeting time of 3-5. This is an action item on the agenda if members want to make a change.
Eileen gave an update on the issue about a possible meeting time conflict with the HHSPC’s Membership Committee. She explained that she and Randy Allgaier, Director of the HHSPC had spoken and reviewed the calendar for the year. It was clarified that the HHSPC’s membership Committee does meet on the 2nd Monday of the month, but there is not a conflict due to the start time of 5pm.

The issue of the meeting time being 2-4, rather than 3-5 was a non issue for the group. After little discussion it was determined that the meeting time/schedule for the year will remain the same.

5.  Follow-up Joint Council Meeting 
Joe explained that the Joint Council Meeting was on May 24 and it focused on community viral load.  After the meeting, a lot of people were wondering “What next?” So, today, the Co-Chairs and Aimee will give a brief update on what the next steps are so that the rich discussions that happened and ideas that came out of the Joint Council Meeting around CVL don’t get lost.   
Aimee added that both co-chairs of the Care Council & HPPC recognize that there are some action steps that need follow-up and it was thought the place where it makes most sense for this to happen is here – the Points of Integration Committee. She explained that as a committee, the group has already had some really good discussions on CVL.  There’s been momentum on this important issue and POI is in a position right now to make some concrete recommendations around CVL based on the Joint Council Meeting and dialogues with Moupali.  
Members expressed some concerns about moving too quickly to make any sort of recommendations with CVL. The grouped acknowledged that there are still a lot of questions about Community Viral Load, and that they need more information before any decisions can be made. Specifically, the group posed these questions: What other data is available? What are the Care & prevention needs? How can we talk about this without causing stigma? (How do we talk about it? How do we frame conversations about CVL?
The group expressed concern that they are being forced to endorse Community Viral Load.

It was determined that the comments from the small groups will be sent to POI members for review. The Committee will discuss at the July meeting.
Aimee explained that the plan is for POI to take on CVL for the next three months (July, August, and September) and continue discussion with the goal of developing recommendations around CVL as it relates to both prevention & care.  

In October, POI will provide an update to HPPC and the Care Council on our work.  

6.  Overview of Substance Use & Mental Health Services by Jim Stillwell, Program Administrator for the Department of Public Health
Joe provided the context for this agenda item. He explained that in the past several months, POI delved into a very, daunting, and difficult topic – substance use and mental health and gaps in services.  
Aimee added that what has been challenging is that we don’t really have a lot of information to make recommendations.  Data is limited and we also realized that: 1) The current system is in flux.  With the mega-RFP, substance use and mental health services and the way it is delivered and by whom will change; and 2) It will be months before we know for sure what the system will look like as a result of the mega-RFP.  To help us understand the system, we’ve invited Jim Stillwell to present to the group today. Jim is the County Alcohol & Drug Program Administrator for the Department of Public Health.  He is currently coordinating with HPS to increase testing in substance use programs within CBHS.   
Jim distributed copies of a handout titled, Dept. of Public Health, Community Behavioral Health Services (CBHS) 2008-2009 Organizational Provider Manual.  Jim highlighted the Goals of Behavioral Health Services and the principles of Integrated treatment Services. He added that under the SFDPH vision, primary care is the hub for access to a comprehensive array of services that promote and protect the health of San Franciscans, including behavioral health, specialty care, acute care, supportive housing, long-term care, pharmacy, and home care.  
Aimee called everyone’s attention to a handout titled, Guiding questions for Jim:  Aimee added that the planning group also asked Jim to talk about gaps in service and to help us figure out if there are any recommendations that POI can make to CBHS that would be useful. 
· Organizational strategies & goals of substance use/mental health system 

· Speak about the new integrated behavioral model as it relates to mega-RFP (as much as possible) 

· How do consumers provide input in to the model? 

· What are your thoughts on the existing gaps in service? 

· What are the expected gaps in service (i.e., what gaps are not expected to be filled due to funding issues) 

· Specifically related to HIV, the committee is also interested in hearing about the HIV testing in substance use programs 

7.  Evaluation and Closing

· Joe reminded members to fill out their evaluation forms and return to HPS staff.
· Next Steps
· A copy of the comments from the joint meeting small groups will be sent out to members. 
· An electronic copy of Jim Stillwell’s handout will be sent out to all members.

· Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM.
Next meeting:  The next meeting is Monday, July 12, 2010, from 2-4 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Vincent Fuqua and Joe Ramirez-Forcier
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